SACRED HEART - SAINT LUKE CATHOLIC COMMUNITY

SACRED HEART, Spring Valley †

SACRED HEART, Elmwood

SAINT LUKE, Boyceville 919 Center Street

N108 Sabin Avenue 106 West Wilson Avenue

OUR PASTOR

Rev. Kevin C. Louis, STL

Residence 715.639.2741 114 West Wilson Avenue Mobile 715.505.3870 Elmwood, WI 54740-8603 pastor@svecatholic.org

DEACON – Kevin Ray

Residence

S105 Sabin Avenue P.O. Box 456 Mobile 608.498.1060 Spring Valley, WI 54767-0456 deacon@svecatholic.org

OUR STAFF

Central Office

S105 Sabin Avenue P.O. Box 456 Spring Valley, WI 54767-0456 Administrative Assistant: Ms. Rebecca Schmitt 715.778.5519

admin@svecatholic.org

Boyceville Secretary: Mrs. Karen Adams 715.643.3081

boyceville@svecatholic.org

Our Mass Schedule for This Week

Monday (6-15)......8:00 AM Mass at Elmwood +Virginia Fischer (Family)

Tuesday (6-16).....NO MASS

Wednesday (6-17).....7:30 PM Mass at Elmwood

+Maxine Eccles (John and Barbara Schneider)

Thursday (6-18).....8:00 AM Mass at Spring Valley

+Michael Thome (Joseph and Beverly Thome)

Friday (6-19).....NO Communion Service

1:30 PM Mass at Heritage of Elmwood NH +Anna Seipel (Dick and Jean Zeithaml)

Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time

Saturday (6-20).....8:00 PM VIGIL Mass at Elmwood

Missa pro Populo

Sunday (6-21).....8:30 AM Mass at Boyceville

+Raymond Sorenson (Jerry and Betty Jean Smith) 10:30 AM Mass at Spring Valley

+Don Miller (Miller Family)

BRIEFLY NOTED

Happy Anniversary to the St. Luke Catholic Church faith community celebrating 50 years this Sunday, June 14! Congratulations on 50 years of faith and worship at your parish! May the Lord continue to bless and guide the faithful of St. Luke's that they may experience an outpouring of grace and mercy as they encounter the Lord in the celebration of the sacraments and in one another.

Spring Valley Diocesan Appeal: We are short of our target by \$1,671.95. For those who haven't pledged or sent in your pledges yet, please do so by June 26. If we cannot meet the goal the amount is paid from the Church's operating funds. Thank you.

Spring Valley Roof Fund Update: Thanks to your generosity we are reaching our goal to pay off the Church Roof and have raised \$15,620! We need \$34, 850 to reach our goal. If you have not donated yet, please prayerfully consider. No gift is too small. You may send your contribution to the Central Office or put it in the offertory basket.

Sacred Heart - Spring Valley Annual Salad Bar Luncheon: will be June 18 from 11-1pm at the CCD Center. All proceeds go to the Steubenville Youth Retreat. Please sign up to donate salads and/or desserts starting June 7th at the entrance of the Church. Thank you in advance!

CONFESSIONS

Saturday 7:00-7:45 PM Elmwood Sunday 7:45-8:15 AM

Boyceville

ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT

Monday 6:00 AM to 6:00 PM

Boyceville

5 PM to Friday 8 PM Thurs. Spring Valley

St Luke's: Laverne & Donna Weber invite you to their Golden Wedding Anniversary celebration, June 20th, from 1 - 5 p.m. at Dean & Sue's in Menomonie. The event is being hosted by their children.

Sacred Heart – Elmwood: Treat yourself to pie and ice cream (and coffee) after mass Saturday, June 20. And/or buy a pie to enjoy later. A slice of pie is \$1.00; with ice cream, \$1.25. A whole pie is \$8.00.

Pro-Life Minute - Fact: Pregnant women who have abortions are 6 times more likely to commit suicide

Abortion is never safe for women, and it leaves lasting emotional scars, leading to an increased risk of suicide and other psychological issues.*Pro-Life Minute is sponsored by Pro-Life Wisconsin. For information visit ProLifeWisconsin.org*

"The Mass is long,' you say, and I add: 'Because your love is short." St. Josemaria Escriva (1902-1975)

BULLETIN DEADLINE

Items must be received at the Central Office by Tuesday at 3:00 PM.

VISIT US ON THE WEB

www.svecatholic.org

Sacrament of Baptism: The Baptism of infants is normally celebrated after the last Mass on Sunday or during any of the regularly-scheduled Masses of the Lord's Day. Ordinarily Baptisms are not celebrated during Lent. Parents presenting a child for Baptism for the first time are required to take part in the parish-based preparation program, if possible before the birth of the child. Contact the Central Office (715.778.5519 or admin@svecatholic.org) to register.

Sacrament of Matrimony: Couples who want to request the celebration of the Sacrament of Matrimony should contact the Pastor (715.778.5519 or pastor@svecatholic.org) at the time of formal engagement or at least six months prior to the anticipated date of the wedding. Couples are required to participate in a three-fold preparation experience: the diocesan-based "Marriage is For Life" program, our parish-based program, and instruction in Natural Family Planning. Also, when one of the parties is not a Catholic or is a non-practicing Catholic, the couple must arrange for a course of instruction in the Catholic faith. Ordinarily weddings are not celebrated during the seasons of Advent and Lent. For more information on preparation for and living the Sacrament of Matrimony go to www.dioceseoflacrosse.com/ministry_resources/family_life/index.htm.

Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick: Those who are seriously sick, have been ill for a long period of time, or are to undergo surgery, should receive the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick and Holy Communion. Contact the Central Office (715.778.5519 or admin@svecatholic.org) or the Pastor (715.639.2741 or pastor@svecatholic.org) to make arrangements for yourself or a loved one. In case of emergency please contact the Pastor at 715.505.3870 or the Deacon at 608.498.1060.

Visitation of the Sick: If you or a loved one become hospitalized, institutionalized, or home-bound because of illness and would like to be visited by the Pastor or the Deacon, please contact the Central Office to make arrangements. Please be reminded that due to federal privacy laws enacted several years ago, hospitals and other health care facilities no longer automatically provide to the parishes the list of parishioners who are hospitalized or institutionalized. The bottom line is that unless you or your loved ones notify the parish office, your Pastor or Deacon has no way of knowing when you are hospitalized or institutionalized. So it is never too early to have a conversation with your family about your desire that they request a visit of the parish priest or Deacon should you end up in a hospital or institution or if you become homebound either temporarily or permanently. Contact the Central Office (715.778.5519 or admin@svecatholic.org) or the Pastor (715.639.2741 or pastor@svecatholic.org) or the Deacon (608.498.1060 or deacon@svecatholic.org) to make arrangements for yourself or a loved one.

Stewardship for June 6-7			
"How shall I make a return to the Lord for all He has -done for me?" (Psalm 116:12)			
	Adult Envelopes	Offertory	Adeline Crownhart Memorial
Spring Valley	\$1702	\$151	
Elmwood	\$747	\$85.30	\$3, 930.00
Boyceville	\$1397	\$147.79	

BRIEFLY NOTED

Diaconate Discernment Retreat: A Discernment Retreat for men who feel they may be called to the permanent diaconate will be held Friday-Saturday, February 6-17 at St. Anthony's Spirituality Center. Those attending will gain first-hand experience of the program since it will coincide with a regular weekend of formation. Spouses are asked to attend the retreat as well. Information on the Permanent Diaconate in the Diocese of La Crosse can be viewed at: www.dioceseoflacrosse.com. For more information, contact Christopher Ruff, Office for Ministries and Social Concerns, at cruff@diolc.org or (608) 791-2664.

Teens for Life Summer Camp: This is a chance for local teens and friends to attend a Wisconsin Teens for Life Summer Leadership Camp FREE! There are two camps: July 19-24 in Walworth, WI and August 9-14 in Osceola, WI. Contact JoAnne Parks, (612) 396-3306 for more information. Deadline is Monday July 6th. Sponsored by Options for Women (formerly Pregnancy Helpline) and Wisconsin Right to Life - Pierce County Chapter.

Eucharistic Adoration: St. Pope John Paul II, told us about the best and most effective way to grow in holiness. He states that: "our essential commitment in life is to grow spiritually in the climate of the Holy Eucharist." Holy Hours are still available at the Spring Valley Eucharistic Chapel. Please contact Laura Buchal at 772-4452 for more information.

Pizza Nights at Round Hill, Durand: Join us for "PIZZA at Round Hill" most Thursday nights. Delicious Pizza cooked in a wood fired outdoor oven. Bring your family or bring a friend. Pizzas will be made to order from 5:00-8:00pm. Meat, Veggie or Dessert Pizza, 12" or 16". Beverages will be available or bring your own. June 18, 25, July 2, 9, 16, 23 & August 6, 13, 20.

Class for Diocesan Lay Formation
Institute Begins in Fall of 2015. Draw closer to
Christ and deepen your knowledge of the Faith in
a joyful community of learners!

Registration is now underway for the next two-year cycle. Brochures and application forms can be downloaded at www.diolc.org/layformation, where you can also watch a 3-minute slideshow shot at St. Anthony's Retreat Center. If you are interested, discuss this with your pastor. For more information, contact the Office for Ministries and Social Concerns at ministries@diolc.org or call (608) 791-2667.

Men of the Cross Men's Conference: Need an idea for a Father's Day present? Consider registering the man in your life for Men of the Cross, a men's conference in the Diocese of La Crosse. Join Bishop Callahan and hundreds of other men for inspirational speakers, sacraments and fellowship on October 24, 2015 in the Fine Arts Center at Viterbo University in La Crosse. For details and registration please visit: www.menofthecross.org.